OIC Rules Coordinator

From: Lisa Saar <lisa@lsaarlaw.com>
Sent: Friday, August 1, 2025 2:23 PM

To: OIC Rules Coordinator

Subject: R2025-05 First Prepublication draft comment

External Email

Dear OIC,

On behalf of Law Office of Lisa Saar, PLLC, I am writing to express our support for the proposed changes to WAC 284-30-300 through 400. We believe these revisions represent a positive step toward strengthening regulatory clarity that will help consumers. In particular, we appreciate the efforts made to require insurers to better communicate and more promptly with 1st and 3rd party claimants. Also, the revisions clarify definitions that were unclear; and that the revisions, if accepted, would grant insurance customers access to their claim files. Overall, it is clear the revisions will benefit both insurers and consumers and provide an equitable insurance environment. Thank you for the opportunity to comment.

Sincerely,

Lisa M. Saar

LAW OFFICES OF LISA SAAR, PLLC

Bellingham/Seattle
5355 Tallman Ave NW, Ste 202, Seattle, WA 98107
(360)733-3374 office
(206)946-1114 fax

lisa@lsaarlaw.com

www.lsaarlaw.com

CONFIDENTIAL AND/OR PRIVILEGED COMMUNICATION This communication may contain information that is confidential and/or protected by attorney-client privilege. It was intended only for the named recipient. If you have received this communication in error please delete immediately and contact the sender to advise them of improper delivery.